ELLISON VIEW SURGERY
PATIENT REFERENCE GROUP

NOTES OF MEETING HELD 20 MAY 2013

PRESENT:
 Mrs R Whitehead (Chair, Practice Manager)



Dr F Rahman (GP Partner)


Mrs J Mahon (Deputy Manager)


Mrs B Crook


Mrs L Sewell



Mr M Falcus



Mrs J Keegan



Mrs M Johnston



Mrs C Gallaugher



Mrs A Ash



Mrs E Robison



Mrs B Stocker



Mrs A Stock



Miss L McClelland

APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE:    Mrs L Houston;  Mrs A Rodgers;  Mrs E Johnston

We were joined at our meeting by Carol Robertson, Programme Manager, from

BLISS=Ability who gave a very informative talk about the service they can offer the community around advocacy, disability help, advice, health checks etc.  

BLISS=Ability also offer 9 hour courses on subjects such as life-style, self-esteem, stress management, nutrition.  They also offer free IT courses and can give transcription into Braille and audio books.  They also host Healthnet and a Disability Housing Forum for Council Tennants.     

Carol shared some information leaflets amongst attendees.

PRACTICE CHANGES
· Dr Staples is still on maternity leave, due back in July.  Dr Helen Johns is covering her 

Absence

· Telephones manned until 10.30am each morning.  Seems to have been an improvement – less complaints

· Website now live and is being updated

· New patient leaflet completed (copies given out)

· We now have a permanent secretary (Christine Jackson).  Although Chris is primarily medical secretary, she can help patients with appointments, insurance reports etc and can be contacted via reception.  Receptionists Joanne Nipper and Jackie Roy also act as part time secretaries.

· New staff rota seems to be working well following our re-structure.  There have been some positive comments on NHS Choices website.

NEW GOVERNMENT INITIATIVES

· GPs are looking at their data around Liver Function, Cancer referrals, Pain Management and  the new Ambulatory Care pathway into hospital.   We are also looking at our statistics on A & E attendances by our patients.   When this work is done there will be a review session in September for all GPs in South Tyneside to attend when data will be compared across practices and new ways of working discussed.

· The Government has introduced four new Direct Enhanced Services for GPs to sign up to.  

1. Risk Profiling – looking at our patients who are admitted to hospital frequently and having case management meetings with our other nursing colleagues to see if as a team we can keep these people from having to be admitted and giving better care in the community

2. Dementia – questioning patients regarding their memory to try and identify any new dementia cases early when it is more treatable

3. Telehealth – looking into whether patients with chronic diseases can be monitored at home using equipment which links into hospital, rather than patients having to attend hospital or GP practice for routine testing

4. Access – developing GP computer systems to allow patients to book their appointments and request repeat prescriptions on line.

All GP practices will be asked to sign up to these DES’s.  Our practice has signed up and will be rolling out the Access one very shortly.

SOUTH TYNESIDE IMPROVING CARE SCHEME

New scheme by Clinical Commissioning Group, involving practices in contacting patients who seldom attend surgery but have some sort of chronic disease.  Either to invite them into surgery for a healthcheck, or nurse will go out.  This practice is involved and contacts with patients have started.
MMR CATCH UP

Invitations going out to children 10-19 who have not had a Measles/Mumps/Rubella vaccine and inviting them in.

NHS 111

New Service for out of hours and advice line for during day.  Have been some problems and patients who have used new service have mixed reports.  Some with good experience, others not so good.  Mrs Whitehead encouraged any patient who had had a poor experience to let her know and she would feed this back to the 111 Service.

CLOSURE OF PALMERS MINOR INJURIES UNIT

This Unit, run by South Tyneside Hospital, is to close shortly.  Concern among Forum Members that they were unaware of this and Mrs Stock, who is our representative on the South Tyneside Patient Reference Group will bring it up at their next meeting to ask what patient consultation there has been.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING
9 September 2013.  It is hoped we will have Mr Stephen Clarke, Deputy Chair of South Tyneside Clinical Commissioning Group, to talk to us about the Mid-=Staffs Hospital Crisis and the ‘Francis Report’

WHEELCHAIRS

One member of our Forum mentioned that she felt staff should be more aware of patients in wheelchairs as she had observed a gentleman in a wheelchair waiting in the queue for reception who was ignored and other patients moved ahead of him to reception.  She felt receptionist should have been aware the gentleman had been waiting for a while.

Mrs Whitehead said she would discuss this at a staff meeting.
